
Update from Hilmarton Parish Council for the Calne Area Board Meeting Tuesday 5th 
December 2023 
 
We are still waiting for Wiltshire Council to install the posts for our Speed Indicator Devices.  
 
Our next BIG parish project is the re-ordering of our beautiful St Laurence Church in 
Hilmarton village.  Although this will be a church led project it will involve the support of the 
whole community.  The aim is to make the building a more accessible place for community 
use by the removal of all the pews.  In the future this will mean the building can be used for 
many more activities not just worship.  With more use the building will be heated more 
often and will generate a steady income to help with maintenance and sustainability.  So far 
consultations held within the community have been very positive.  
Our next task is to source an architect to discuss our options in moving this project forward.    
 
 
Jacquie Henly 
Clerk for Hilmarton Parish Council  
13th November 2023 


